
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – February 6, 2012 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth, Chester Locke 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

2012 Budget Hearing is February 13, 2012 at 6:30 PM Carolina Crapo Building. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to move to non-public session at 5:30PM to discuss a welfare 

request, seconded by MR. BIELEIFELD.  Motion passed. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to seal the minutes and return to public session at 5:45 PM, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS.  Motion passed. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the board to discuss police department business.  Chief 

Wentworth had several questions in regard to the proposed environmental ordinance. 

 

CHESTER LOCKE (Map 227, Lot 24)  met with the board about his concerns that his neighbor’s 

garage does not meet the Town setback requirements.  The house and garage were built in 2002 

and apparently the lot line as marked was not correct.  The owner will need to go before the 

Zoning Board of Adjustment to correct.  A letter will be sent to the property owner giving them 

30 days to make application to the ZBA. 

 

The 2012 budget was reviewed and changes made prior to the hearing on Monday night. 

 

Ms. Connors noted that Peter Carbonneau has resigned from the Conservation Commission.  The 

board thanks Pete for his years of service. 

 

The audit was completed last week and Mr. Brigida will be completing the MS-5 on Tuesday.  

The DRA just revised the MS-5 and made it available to Towns. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of January 30, 2012, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, February 13, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 6:00 PM to be followed by the 2012 Budget Hearing at 6:30PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 

 

 

 


